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September 12, 2017

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE, HELD ON TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 12th, 2017 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM OF THE TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL OFFICES, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
CALL MEETING TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Craig Cowper, John Kocis, Richard Kolasinski
Members Absent:

Joe Gorak, (excused), Norma Randazzo (excused), 

 



Andy Yatooma (unexcused)
Also Present:


Steve Henige, Fazal Khan & Associates





Scott Alef, Planning & Zoning





Ron Churchill, Resident
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes of the August meeting could not be approved without a quorum of members present.  The minutes of the meeting held on August 8th, 2017 will be presented at October meeting.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITORS
(Mr. Ron Churchill spoke about a sidewalk repair project.  See Engineer’s Report.)
ENGINEER’S REPORT

52530 Mound Road

Steve Henige presented a cost estimate from Fazal Khan for the sidewalk slope repair at 52530 Mound Road.  Per Mr. Henige, this slope of this sidewalk exceeds the maximum allowable .  He explained that homeowner approval is not required for the removal of the three nearby trees, as they are growing in the right-of-way.  
Cost estimate presented to the committee is $21,330 including tree removal, grading, pertinent soil erosion and engineering, and 5’ sidewalk reconstruction.

Township resident Ron Churchill spoke about the repair site indicating that he does not believe tree(s) needs to be removed.  After Mr. Henige explained the sequence of events for completing the repair, Mr. Churchill also described the manner and timeline in which he believes the repairs should be handled.
ENGINEER’S REPORT (continued)
Patterson Drive
Fazal Khan sent out survey crew and now routing and grading for this project is being discussed at their office.  Fazal Khan will submit the plans to, and get the required written approval from the Macomb County Drain Office.  Mr. Henige informed the committee that this project will not be done until next spring, as it is too late in the season for the work to commence this year.
Next month, Mr. Henige will present two items regarding sidewalk work done in 2012, where repairs are now needed and he will be requesting that the committee cover the associated costs, rather than have the homeowner pay a second time.
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

Scott Alef, Associate Urban Planner for the Township, presented information about a GIS website the department  has created to show all mapped sidewalks and trails in the community.  He asked that the committee let him know what can be changed or added to make the site more useful for the purposes of the committee’s work.  
The web address is: shelbypnz.maps.arcgis.com and the site is currently up and running.
OLD BUSINESS
2018 Priority List

Mr. Henige also presented the committee with the updated priority list for the Sidewalk Gap Program.

NEW BUSINESS

No new business was brought before the committee.
CORRESPONDENCE

No correspondence.
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Cowper adjourned the meeting at 5:38pm.
                                                          __________________________________

                              


      
Craig Cowper, Chairman
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